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 PRINCIPALõS REPORT 

Well the end of the 2019 school year is here! I hope that the year has been one full of positive  

experiences and learning for our students and families.  

We wish all the best for our Year 7õs as they head off to high school and thank them for their  

contribution to our community.  

It was great to see them all dressed up and speaking so confidently at the Graduation on      

Tuesday night. To the students and families from other year levels who are moving on, we also 

hope that you settle into your new school communities.  

Another recent highlight was no doubt, the end of year concert. What an amazing community 

event! The students and staff did an outstanding job of putting on a show to be remembered. 

Thank you to everyone who contributed to the night.  

At this time of year we have some staff farewells to make. Mr Simon Davis  will be the  

new Wellbeing Coordinator at Mawson Lakes Primary in 2020 and although a  

huge loss to our community, he will do amazing things in his new role.  

Mr Callum Marlow  who has been working as an SSO across our school for 8 years 

needs to be acknowledged for his long -standing contribution to our community and 

sharing his array of expertise with our students. We wish him all the best in the future.  

Miss Keely Coard  has been with us for a couple of years, most recently as a teacher in 

the Green Unit, and her care and kindness to our students is something that will be 

missed. Miss Claudia Tripodi and Miss Gemma Smythe  have worked as support teachers across 

our school throughout the year and need to be thanked for their hard work. They each have a 

teaching role at Allenby Gardens Primary and Preschool next year. Miss Dianne Deluca, Miss 

Sejla Kiveric and Miss Debbie Matthes , have been working as student support officers in our 

school in the second part of this year in a variety of roles. We thank them for their brief but       

positive contribution to our school community.  

 

 

 

 

 

Some new additions to staff in 2020 will be Miss Gemma Stewart , who will teach in R4. She comes 

to us from Barmera Primary School. Miss Megan Piper  will also be added to our staff team.  

She will teach across the Yellow Unit on Wednesdays and in Y1 on Thursdays and Fridays next 

year. Mrs Ilona Atterton  also returns to us after some time working in preschools recently, and her 

early years experience will transfer into Y1 on Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays next year. We 

are still working through a process to find a replacement for Mr Davis, as we only received the 

news of his departure at the beginning of the week.  

I would like to thank all of our staff for a year of hard -work and dedication in supporting our    

children to be the best they can be. We have had some fantastic success, achieving some best 

ever results in Phonics and NAPLAN testing and we have noticed lots of growth in the students in 

their day -today learning. I hope that they enjoy a well -earned break.  

To our students and their families, from everyone at Salisbury Downs Primary School, we wish you 

a safe and happy holiday period and look forward to seeing most of you back in first term, which 

begins on Tuesday 28 th January , after the public holiday.  

Merry Christmas!  
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To the  Community of Salisbury Downs Primary School,  

 

What a year 2019 has been. Our students have been very busy, involved in not only learning but a 

lot of fun as well as educational activities.  

The year started with our Anti -bullying Day involving the whole school.  

We continued our Anti -bullying education throughout the year.  

Our community has also had whole school events such as Aboriginal Cultural Day, Sports Day 

(Congratulations to the Green Dragons ), VIP Day, Colour Run and Harmony Day.  

Our older students were involved in many SAPSASA events and we were quite successful both with 

winning the sports and representing the school displaying our school values so well.  

 

Many students participated in the Premiers Reading Challenge and we also had a fun Book Week.  

At the end of term  2 many students enjoyed being part of our X -Factor and I must say we are quite 

a talented school.  

Our school year  will finish off with the End of Year Concert and our Year 7 Graduation.  

We are very proud of our 2019 year 7 students and wish them all the best on their next adventure of 

high school.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A big thankyou to all our volunteers that help in our school and provide extra support for our staff 

and students.  

A huge thanks to our governing council for their continued support. They continue to fundraise 

through sausage sizzles, ice -cream days, discos and bbqs.  

 

And finally a big thanks to our students and their families. We really do have a wonderful community  

that I am very happy and proud to be a part of.  

 

I want to wish you all a safe and happy holiday and look forward to an exciting and productive 

2020. 

 

Cheryl Taylor  

Wellbeing Co -ordinator  

Community Chat  



 
TIME CHANGE FOR 2020 

 
Governing Council have recently been     

involved in discussion around the start/finish 

times at Salisbury Downs Primary, to bring us 

in line with other local schools.   

As a result of these discussions the decision 

has been made to keep our starting times 

the same, with gates opening at 8:30am and 

students entering the classroom to start their 

day at 8:40am.  

We have adjusted our finish time from 

3:05pm to 3.00pm.   

  

Thanks 

Thank you to our small but mighty      

Governing Council.  These members of 

our community are behind many of the 

events that our children enjoy, sausage 

sizzles, Year 7 Graduation and our       

fabulous end of year raffle.  

Governing Council meet twice a term.   

If you are interested in getting involved, 

pop along to a meeting and check it 

out.  We post the dates in our planner at 

the beginning of each term.   

 
 

 
CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR 

RAFFLE PRIZE WINNERS! 

 

 

1. Michelle Pike  

2. Riley Laenger  

3. Pauline Lucas  

4. M. Oxenham  

5. Myra Gage  

6. Daniel Laenger  

7. Donna and Michael  

8. Abby Memen  

9. Shara King  

10. Kim Clark  

11. Matt Pryer -Hunter  

12. Memen Family  

13. Abby Memen  

14. Connor Brennan  

15. Shara  King  

 

A huge thanks to you, our community for  

your continued support.   

With your purchase of raffle tickets (and love 

of sausages), we raised over $1,200.  

 

UNIFORM CHANGES 

 

Our Governing Council met on Monday 28th       

October with staff to review our current Dress 

Code Policy.  

As a result of this, there will be  a few changes 

with our Uniform for 2020.  

A note would have come home with your 

childõs report that states the following: 

From 2020 our school uniform will be all Navy 

Blue (aside from the school logo and gold    

details on school polos).  Shorts (mid thigh 

length). Skirts, skorts, track pants and leggings 

will all need to be plain navy blue.  

BLACK BOTTOMS, DENIM AND TROUSERS WITH      

VISIBLE LOGOS WILL NO LONGER BE ACCEPTED, 

 

We will be stocking navy track pants, skorts 

and shorts for purchase.   

There is no obligation to purchase items from 

the school, plain navy pants and tops are still 

acceptable. We do keep the cost of our      

uniform items low to make is more possible to 

purchase items.  

 

We will roll out the changes in Term 1 and     

require full navy uniform by Term 2, 2020.  

We will try and keep parents informed of   

places that may be stocking Navy items.  If you 

do come across some, please let us know and 

we will  advertise on Facebook.  

 

The full Dress Code Policy is available at the 
Front Office  if you would like a copy.  
 
 

COMMUNITY CONNECTIONS 

A huge thankyou to the ladies who run a     

sewing group every Monday at big lunch.  

These generous ladies volunteer their time 

each week to teach students how to sew.  

They provide all the material and equipment 

needed and the students who attend have 

made many wonderful things already.  

We are lucky to have such wonderful            

volunteers who are spreading their wealth to 

our students. Look our for them in 2020!  


